From: Cubmaster B <cubmaster@batescentral.com>

Date: November 30, 2010 10:57:49 AM PST

Subject: December Leader Meeting - Monday, December 6th
Leaders,

Don't forget that the December Leader Meeting is Monday.

December Leader Meeting

Monday, December 6th, 7pm @ Bill's House

Agenda Items:

- Feedback for:

   - Popcorn

   - November pack meeting & pancake breakfast

   - Holiday Parade

- December Pack Meeting

- Pinewood Derby

- Den Health Report (see below)

- Graduation Season (see below)

- University of Scouting (Saturday, January 22nd)

- Other items, as time allows

Den Health Report
How are you doing? Are there any questions or concerns you have that our panel of experienced leaders can help answer? How are the boys in your den progressing toward their rank award? Is there any boy in your den you are worried about? Have you identified any potential committee members or new leaders from the adults in your den?

Webelos II - How are scouts doing on their progression to Arrow of Light? Is a January ceremony viable? Remind anyone who is not going on to Boy Scouts that they still need to do a Scoutmaster's Conference to earn the Arrow of Light. Also, we typically give the scouts a fancy arrow. They will need to be ordered and constructed before the ceremony. The pack has set aside funds to help subsidize the cost. I forget how much, but I'll find out.

Also, it does not have to be the same ceremony from years past. The headdresses we have been using can take a month or more of poking and prodding before we receive them.

Graduation Season
One the Holiday Season ends we have the trifecta of meetings: Pinewood Derby, Blue & Gold and Webelos Bridging. The time flies fast!!! As your den graduates to the next level, there are questions...

Are you planning on staying on as a den leader? You have not been drafted for life (as much as it feels like it)! If there are any leaders who are on the fence, I need to know about it. As you know, recruiting a new leader can take time.

Also, don't forget that every level as a ceremony. Webelos II is the largest, but Tiger, Wolf & Bear don't get left out in the cold! You don't need to be outdone! ;-) Webelos I, didn't forget about you, but due to being overshadowed by the bridging ceremony, yours is more subdued.

Tigers to Wolves: 
Lynn is working on finding leaders for next year. I expect two Wolf Dens. Let's see where we are. 

I should have space at the church for two Wolf dens next year. Wolf Dens would likely need to meet on Monday nights, if they are to use the church.

Wolves to Bears: 
Unless we need a leader change, I expect this to be smooth. I'd like to hear your thoughts.

You both still have Wednesday nights at the church. If Wednesday is going to be a problem, I need to know about it by February/March.

No new training is required to move from Wolf to Bear Den Leader.

Bears to Webelos: 

We WILL split into three dens. We need to start thinking about it, but nothing needs to be set in stone for a few months. I want a final decision made by the March Leader Meeting.

Webelos I Coordinator for next year needs to be recommended to the committee for approval. In a perfect world, we would have three den leaders, three assistant den leaders and a Webelos I Coordinator. That is a lot of adults, but we have done it in the past. We did allow the Webelos I Coordinator to also be a den leader, this year. There were reasons for this and not what we normally prefer.

Webelos meet on Thursday nights. The typical schedule is September-May every Thursday except the Thursday that is the pack meeting week. June-August Webelos normally cut back to twice a month. Webelos meetings run from 6:30 to 8:00pm. Why do I bring this up now? Bear Leaders need to start slipping it into conversations with parents that meetings will change to Thursday evenings, beginning in April.

Also, prospective Webelos Leaders need Webelos Leader Training. We'll talk about it.

Webelos I to Webelos II:
This should also be a very smooth transition. Almost no change is required, except you will move to Wright Hall. None of you are allowed to step down as leaders. I have voodoo dolls and am not afraid to use them! ;-)

At the March Pack Meeting there is typically a small ceremony for them to become the new big men on campus! :-)

No new training is required to move from Webelos I to Webelos II leaders, but there may be Webelos training classes you haven't taken yet.

Webelos II to Boy Scouts:
Do we have an idea of who will not be moving on to Boy Scouts? Boys moving on need to begin to decide. The Webelos II Coordinator will need to begin lining up troop representatives to attend the March Bridging Ceremony. It is still early, but I imagine most should decide by the end of January. 

We also need to begin planning the Bridging Ceremony. We have a small bridge that can be used. If a more elaborate bridge is desired, a Troop will need to come build it. Feedback from last year is that a monkey bridge was just too much. However, I will not stand in the way of the ceremony. Except for rank advancement and the award board, I am planning on the March Pack Meeting just being the ceremony for both Webelos Groups. No more trying to do too much other stuff. That being said, it will still go long. :-)

Agenda Additions?
If you have something you would like to add, let me know.

Thanks all!

Bill

